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WESSEX inc
25th July 2021

Hi I’m Gary Bannister, the president and founder of Wessex Inc. a Re-enactment group interested and focused around the life and skills of Viking age Europe. We are based in Melbourne’s Eastern suburbs, with a regular meeting point some 15 min from Mont DeLancey.

While we engage and enjoy the martial art aspect of Viking warcraft fighting, we really live for the crafts, experimental archaelogy and lifestyles, like, cooking on period cookware, correct foodstuffs and techniques, rope making, pole lathe woodturning, soapstone carving, silversmithing, bowmaking, period woodworking, such as logsplitting, axe & adze dressing  and carpentry, Textile, weaving, netmaking and fishing craft.

Most of our club are skilled presenters having worked presenting to schools, to bring alive the grade 8 medieval curriculum. 

I personally have attended this event for many many years, and our club has been attending since its formation in 2017. Our hobby and community is largely based online, for administration and communication, but we rely on being able to execute and enjoy our interest face to face, at events private and public.

This has basically ceased in the new covid aware and affected world, so we are now starved for choice and interaction.

The Mont delancey Blacksmith festival has served as an opportunity to  promote our hobby awareness in the community, presence, activities, educate the public to European cultural origins and lost skillsets. It is a source of recruitment as well as the valuable exposure to lost crafts and skills, holistically integrated.  Its also given us a periodic chance to mingle and cross pollinate with several other similar clubs such as: Havadr, Jomsvikings -Sudhird and  New Varagian Guard – Vlachernai branch.

I see this event as a wonderful cultural and educational experience vital in the current climate for the community.

Sincerely 

Gary Bannister

President of Wessex Inc







